Dear Dexter Drama Club, my name is Kate Rossow and I am going to be a senior next year for the 2024-25 season. I joined the DDC my freshman year and have been a part of every show since then. You may have seen me on stage in various roles or backstage in various tech positions. Or perhaps you saw me roaming around before and after events with my fellow officers this year. I love hanging out with all you amazing humans in the Drama Club and I can not wait for one more incredible year. I greatly believe that we need strong and friendly leaders to keep this club running smoothly and at its best.

My sophomore year I was one of two communications officers for the club and this year I was your Sergeant at Arms. Both of these positions have taught me so much. I encourage you to go read my president letter if you haven't yet because it outlines a lot of my beliefs and values about being a leader.

I have been an officer for two years now so I understand the drive and effort it takes to be a leader in this club. I have also been in two different positions giving me a wide range of understanding and ability to lead and help my fellow officers next year. As Vice President I will be able to help out a lot of different positions. I have experienced two of them and am flexible to learn more about each position and help out. VP is what you make it as so many people have said; my drive and creativity will leave a mark as VP. I look forward to creating my own path in this position and uplifting all the people around me.

I hope to implement back masterclasses if I can and hope to continue to make birthdays even better and bigger. As sergeant this year I was able to create a sustainable way to do birthdays but with more time on my hands this upcoing year I will be able to create *awesome* birthdays that are more specific and special. I will also strive to create new activities and make the ones we already have run smoothly.

If you have further questions about my plans as vice president feel free to contact me or come ask! Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and I look forward to our year ahead no matter what that holds.